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Joint recommendation for demersal fisheries in the North Sea 

Note on choke species  

 

 

Dear Mr Aguiar Machado, 

 

On behalf of the Scheveningen group, chaired in 2018 by Germany, I have the honour to 

transmit to you the joint recommendation of the Scheveningen group for a discard plan for 

demersal fisheries in the North Sea as from 1 January 2019. We remain available for any 

inquiry you may have in this regard.  

 

Furthermore, referring to the Commission’s note of 27 March 2018 – Ares(2018)1669795 – in 

which an updated list of possible concrete choke cases for the North Sea predicted for 2019 

were requested, including concrete proposals as to how such choke situations could be 

avoided, I also transmit to you  

 a note of the Scheveningen HLG to the Commission on choke species in the North Sea 

in the context of the full application of the landing obligation as from 1 January 2019, 

prepared in response to your letter of 27 March 2018; 

 a paper on choke mitigation tools prepared end 2017 under the Dutch presidency of 

the Scheveningen group;  

 a choke species analysis prepared under the German presidency (to be used in 

conjunction with the explanatory note). 

 

These documents bear witness to the intensive work of the Scheveningen group to address 

choke species situations ahead of the full application of the landing obligation.  

Ref. Ares(2018)3458869 - 29/06/2018Ref. Ares(2019)2387732 - 04/04/2019



PAGE 2 / 2 

The Scheveningen group remains committed to further work to address outstanding issues 

related to the full implementation of the landing obligation which in our understanding is a 

permanent challenge. 

 

Yours sincerely, 
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